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Greater Boynton Chapter  
Ilene Rallo & Phyllis Zuckerman – Co-Presidents 

October 2022 Newsletter 

 

Presidents Message 

Cancer. It’s a word none of us wants to hear in relation to ourselves, our family, our friends and even 
our acquaintances. Sadly, it is a diagnosis too many of us have had to endure in relation to someone we 

know and love. That is the reason that we in The PAP Corps work as hard as we do raising funds to 

enable the groundbreaking research at Sylvester Comprehensive Cancer Center. Our chapter of over 

600 members is a formidable one. Our Board of Directors works diligently to come up with fun and 

innovative programs to engage our members actively in our fundraising efforts. In spite of the 

restrictions we faced due to the ongoing pandemic, our chapter managed to raise an unprecedented 

$94,000 to donate to Sylvester. We deserve to be truly proud of ourselves for this outstanding 

accomplishment. However, we cannot take a step back and rest on our laurels. Rather, we need to step 

up our efforts as cures are becoming more and more unearthed through the efforts of the fabulous 

doctors and researchers at Sylvester.  

 

This year promises to be filled with new and exciting programs and events. 

• Learn how to avoid scams which are difficult to detect at our October 25th General Meeting. 

• Cheer your horse to the finish line at our much anticipated November 12th A Nite at the Races. 

• Treat yourself to a special afternoon at The Wick Costume Museum, an interactive experience 

including a gourmet lunch and cabaret show. 

• Spend an afternoon shopping, eating, and playing with friends and neighbors at the Winter Card 

Party on January 12 at Boca Pointe Country Club. 

• Join your fellow members as we gather once again at our Walkathon on Sunday, February 5 at 

Canyon Town Center. 

• Psych yourself for an evening of magic and mind games as our Mentalist thrills you on Friday, 

March 10. 

• Put your mah jongg skills to the test! Join the fun at our mah jongg tournament on March 30 at 

the Tivoli Lakes clubhouse. 

• Close out the season at our General Meeting on March 28. 

 

We are looking forward to another successful year on our important journey. 

Thank you for your continuing support!! 

 

                                                                                   Ilene and Phyllis 

 

           Ilene Rallo               Phyllis Zuckerman 



                

 

  

    

                       

 

  

 

 

                                                   
                                                                    

                                                                    

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

 

             

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      Miriam Schwartz & Karen Simat 

 

 

Greater Boynton Chapter 

 

This month we highlight two very special ladies, Miriam Schwartz and Karen Simat.            

They are an indispensable part of our chapter and manage all jobs involved with 

membership. These two ladies have been friends for fifty years and together they 

make a skilled team.  In addition, they are always ready to assist with any task needed.  

They both utilize their organizational skills and make the challenging job of 

membership seem easy. Since our chapter is so large we know this is quite a hefty 

responsibility.    

 

Miriam was born in Freehold, New Jersey where she began her career as a special 

education teacher.  She later moved to Cambridge, Massachusetts where she earned a 

master’s degree and went into administration. Meanwhile, Karen grew up in Boston 
where she began her career as a biology teacher.  After a few years she also worked in 

administration. Upon their retirement, both ladies split their time between Cape Cod 

and Florida.  After a few years of traveling back and forth between two residences, 

they decided to make Tivoli Lakes their permanent home base.  Of course, they 

became active Pap members; but in 2013 they took over the responsibility for our 

chapter’s membership.   Record keeping is a challenging job and they keep track of all 
membership - annual, life and new recruitment.  Their computer knowledge in record 

keeping is exemplary.  Both Karen and Miriam share high praise for the support they 

receive from the staff at the Pap Corp’s administrative office.  It has helped them 
improve the way membership data are recorded.  

 

 



 

 

 

 

                 

You won’t want to miss this important, informative presentation by: 

                 VAST – VOLUNTEERS AGAINST SCAMS TEAM    

                                                                                                          

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     General Meeting 

 

We all think we are smart enough not to 

fall victim to scams. This program will 

fascinate you as to the unbelievable 

lengths others may go to. The primary 

goal of VAST is to educate citizens to            

prevent scams victimization. 

         To reserve your seat, please send your $5 entry fee 
• For credit card payments -    

 

 

 

• Use link - https://fundraise.givesmart.com/form/bBMU3w?vid=txvnc 
• Or send your check payable to PAP CORPS to 

            Madeline Kassof  

            7974 Via Grande 

            Boynton Beach, FL 33437 

            561-732-9322 

           madelinekassof@gmail.com 
  Please include your PAP membership number on the check 

 

                                                   HOPE TO SEE YOU THERE!   

 

https://fundraise.givesmart.com/form/bBMU3w?vid=txvnc


 

              
 To purchase a ticket, please use this link 

https://fundraise.givesmart.com/form/5R6s-A?vid=tuimj 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

                                        
 

As you may know, Ilene Rallo and our membership team have been working to add Tuscany Bay 

to our chapter.   
 

We are pleased to announce that they have accepted our invitation.  Arlene Roogow will be the 

Community Liaison.   A meet & greet information session is scheduled for October 11th and our 

goal is to recruit new members. 
 

We look forward to welcoming members of Tuscany Bay and look forward to an opportunity to 

meet them personally at one of our next events! 
 

GREAT JOB!! 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                     

                                                                          

UPCOMING EVENTS 

2022 

• October 25th – General Meeting  
• December 14th – The Wick Theatre & Costume Museum – Lunch & Tour 

 
HAPPY NEW YEAR ! 
 

2023 
 

• January 12th   Winter Card Party – Boca Pointe 
• February 5th   Walkathon – Canyon Town Center 
• March 10th      Mentalist – Tivoli Lakes Social Hall 
• March 30 th    Mah Jongg Tournament – Tivoli Lakes Social Hall 
• March 28 th       General Meeting – Tivoli Lakes Social Hall 

WHY WE DO WHAT WE DO! 
On May 12th at the Presidents Meeting, The Pap Corps presented a check of $3.5 MILLION to Sylvester 

Comprehensive Cancer Center.  Susan Dinter, Chair of the Board of Directors said “ We should all be very 
proud of this accomplishment.  Thanks to all of you, our Chapter raised $94,000 through our fundraising 

efforts! 
 

                                             Members of our Chapter who attended this meeting 

Left – Debbie Dail, Bonnie Goldstein, Carlynn Donosky, Phyllis Zuckerman, Ilene Rallo, Sharon Smith, Barbra 

DiBernardo, Irene Miller, Marge Nathman, Maddy Kassof. 



                                                                                                               

                                                 

                                                                             
                                                                                                                                  

                                                                                                                                                          

                                                                        
                                                                              

 

 
 
                                                                                     

 

 

 
 

Your Name: ____________________Pap ID #_________ Phone __________________ 
 

Date requested: _________   Date requested: ________   Date requested:__________ 
 

Date requested: _________   Date requested:________   Date requested: __________ 
Date requested: _________   Date requested:________   Date requested: __________ 
 

In the event your requested date(s) are not available, please add alternate date options. 
________________    _________________   _________________  _____________ 

 

(Please add any additional dates on back of page) 
 
 

You will be contacted if any of your dates are no longer available                                                

                 2023 CALENDAR FOR THE CURE 

                    

 

 

Greater Boynton Chapter 

Use this link:  https://fundraise.givesmart.com/form/9GeHRQ?vid=txwms 

                DEADLINE FOR DATES -December 31, 2022 



                              

 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                             

                                                    

        

                                                       

   SATURDAY, NOV. 12, 2022 ~ 6:30 PM  

                                               TIVOLI LAKES CLUBHOUSE  

                                                       $ 30.00 Per Person                                                                   

                           Light Dinner, Wine, Dessert & Coffee will be served 

                                                    To reserve your seat (s)          

• Send your check payable to PAP Corps to:       
Irene Miller, 6989 Antinori Lane~ Boynton Beach, FL. 33437 

                                                                          561-738-5057 
• OR use QR code to reserve by credit card       

 
• OR go to:                                                                                                                                                           

                                                                                                                                                                        
 

                                        
             

            

 

                              

  Greater Boynton Chapter 

 

 
                  JOIN US FOR                        

A NITE AT THE RACES 

  CHANCE TO WIN 

       FABULOUS 

  RAFFLE PRIZES!! 

CAN YOU PICK A WINNER? 

 

https://fundraise.givesmart.com/form/JSIZyg?vid=n8ag1 

 

 

 

 

https://fundraise.givesmart.com/form/JSIZyg?vid=n8ag1


 

 

The Pap Corps Champions for Research is helping usher in a new era of break throughs in personalized 

care, cancer prevention, and education.  Together we will advance equitable patient care to improve 

empower and heal the lives of those affected by cancer. 

Sylvester is constructing the Transformational Cancer Research Building, a 12-story premier cancer 

research facility that will bring new hope to patients in South Florida and beyond. 

Sylvester said, “They cannot achieve their goal without transformative philanthropy.” The Pap Corps 
support advances our efforts to make a difference in communities we serve and in the lives of the 

people we love.” 

Sylvester Comprehensive Cancer Center is making another bold move to accelerate cancer research, 

celebrating the groundbreaking for a 244,000-square-foot, state-of-the-art Sylvester Comprehensive 

Cancer Center - Transformational Cancer Research Building (TCRB). 

                                                
 
 
Slated to open in 2024, the striking 12-story Sylvester Comprehensive Cancer Center - 

Transformational Cancer Research Building will be a hub for cancer research, innovation, 

wellness, and patient-centered care. 

 

“As the only cancer center in South Florida designated by the National Cancer Institute, our 
mission is to pioneer groundbreaking cancer research, innovate, and advance cancer cures. To 

fulfill this mission, Sylvester is constructing a premier cancer research facility that will bring 

hope to patients in South Florida and beyond,” said Stephen D. Nimer, M.D., director of 
Sylvester Comprehensive Cancer Center and executive dean for research at the Miller School. 

The TCRB, being built at 1425 N.W. 10 Avenue, Miami, will be an ultramodern patient care and 

research facility to support new and emerging directions in cancer treatment. It will be an iconic 

building, new to the South Florida skyline, that fosters collaboration and team science, 

attracting more top-tier researchers to the Sylvester team. 

Located in one of the most diverse populations in the U.S., the TCRB will harness its 

geographical position to work toward eliminating racial, ethnic, cultural, and other cancer care 

disparities.    

                                    

 PAP CORPS PRESS – NEWS!!! 
 

https://umiamihealth.org/sylvester-comprehensive-cancer-center/lp/transformational-cancer-research-building


               
 

 
               

                  
 
 

 

 
 

 
                                                                                                                      

 

 

                                         

 

 

                                                                              
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                    

 
 
 
 
 
 
                  

 

 

 
 

               HAVEN’T YOU ALWAYS WANTED A  BUTTERFLY GARDEN?  

NOW YOU CAN HAVE ONE AND SUPPORT CANCER RESEARCH 
 

Around the world, people view the butterfly as representing endurance, 

change, hope and life. Our Pap Corps Chapter is selling beautiful 

butterflies.  These butterflies can be easily inserted into your garden or 

flowerpots, may be given as a dinnerbirthday bouquet or as a a 

rememberance of a loved one.  

                                           Butterflies are $5.00.   

To order, please contact Gale Pascal 561-374-9651 

Please make your check to The Pap Corps.  Don’t forget your member 
number.  

                                                                                                  

                           

                          We still have Quarantine Cuisine Cookbooks available     

 

To order: 

To pay with Credit Card                              

(    )   Printed Copy  - $ 30.00  Please visit -  
        https://app.mobilecause.com/form/2U2c5A?vid=f6ol8 
(   )  Digital/Virtual Copy - $ 25.00  Please  visit     
        https://app.mobilecause.com/form/RACIXQ?vid=f6on5 
 

FOR DIGITAL/VIRTUAL COPY PLEASE BE SURE TO PROVIDE E-MAIL IN ORDER TO 

SEND THE COOKBOOK LINK 
 

(   )  Check – Payable to The Pap Corps- with your membership number 
                         Please send to:   Susan Hermele - 7656 Via Grande, Boynton Beach, FL. 33437   
                                 Questions – Call Susan – 973-568-7412   

Greater Boynton Chapter 

                For Information on one of our programs or events, please contact: 
 

Birthday Buddies   Willie Berkowitz  561-735-9480 

Butterflies    Gale Pascal   561-374-9651 

Winter Card Party   Janet Goldstein  561-732-3858 

Tribute Cards               Phylllis Shelowitz              561-731-0054 

Night at the Races   Rob Miller   561-728-5057  

Afternoon at the Wick Theater Marilyn Bass   561-738-0813  

  Calendar for the Cure  Bonnie Arbesfeld  561-777-8912 

  General Meeting               Maddy Kassof    561-732-9322 

  Levels of Giving                                    Lynn Decklebaum                      561-651-5515 

  Levels of Giving                                    Marge Nathman                        561-752-3341 

 

 

https://app.mobilecause.com/form/2U2c5A?vid=f6ol8
https://app.mobilecause.com/form/RACIXQ?vid=f6on5


             
          
Presidents Meetings 
Each month during season a meeting is held at Boca West Country Club called the 
Presidents Meeting. Someone from Sylvester speaks at each meeting. The 
speakers are usually doctors from many different specialties. The doctors speak on 
advances being made in their field of expertise. The information gleaned from 
these meetings is always extremely interesting as we hear first hand how the 
dollars we raise are contributing toward finding cures for all forms of cancer. A 
continental breakfast is served. The cost to attend one of these meetings is $20. 
Attached is a list of the speakers for the upcoming season.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                    

                                  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Presidents Meeting Dates 
Boca West Country Club 

9:30 a.m. – 11:00 a.m. 
 

2022 

Oct. 6    Carmen Calfa, MD – Breast Medical Oncologist, Family Breast Cancer Institute 
Nov. 3    Sanoj Punnen, MD, MAS Pap Corps Champions for Cancer Research Endowed Chair    
                in Solid Tumor Research       
Dec 8     Matthew Schlumbrecht, MD, MPH, FACOG  Professor of Clinical Obstetrics,     
                Gynecology, and Reproductive Sciences           
2023 

Jan. 5    Tracy E. Crane, PhD, RDN Associate Professor of Medical Oncology 
Feb. 2    Francis J. Hornicek, MD, PhD 

                Chair of Department of Orthopedics, Division Chief for Oncology 
Mar. 1     Ricardo Jorge Komotar, MD, FAANS, FACS  
                 Professor & Program Director 
Apr. 13   TBD 

May 18 -  The Pap Corps Annual Check Presentation Luncheon 
            Stephen Nimer, MD 
 

The speakers credentials are listed below.  
 

If you would like to attend one of the meetings, please reach out to     

Ilene ijrallo@gmail.com or Phyllis phyllis.zuckerman@gmail.com.  
 

mailto:ijrallo@gmail.com
mailto:phyllis.zuckerman@gmail.com


                                                                                     
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Presidents Meetings 

Speakers Credentials 
 

 

October 6, 2022 Carmen Calfa, MD 

Breast Medical Oncologist, Braman Family Breast Cancer Institute 

Medical Director Clinical Operations, Cancer Survivorship Program  

Associate Director of Community Outreach 

Assistant Professor of Clinical Medicine 

Sylvester Comprehensive Cancer Center-Plantation 

 

November 3, 2022 Sanoj Punnen, MD, MAS 

Pap Corps Champions for Cancer Research Endowed Chair in Solid Tumor Research 

Associate Professor and Vice Chair of Research, Desai Sethi Urology Institute 

Co-Chair of Genitourinary Site Disease Group, Sylvester Comprehensive Cancer Center 

 

December 8, 2022 Matthew Schlumbrecht, MD, MPH, FACOG 

Professor of Clinical Obstetrics, Gynecology, and Reproductive Sciences 

Vice Chair of Global and Community Health 

Director, Gynecologic Oncology Fellowship 

Division of Gynecologic Oncology, Sylvester Comprehensive Cancer Center 

The University of Miami Miller School of Medicine 

 

January 5, 2023 Tracy E. Crane, PhD, RDN  

Associate Professor of Medical Oncology 

Co-lead, Cancer Control | Sylvester Comprehensive Cancer Center 

Miller School of Medicine | University of Miami 

 

February 2, 2023 Francis J. Hornicek, MD, PhD 

Chair of Department of Orthopedics, Division Chief for Oncology 

  

March 1, 2023               Ricardo Jorge Komotar, MD, FAANS, FACS  

Professor & Program Director 

Director of UM Brain Tumor Initiative 

Director of Brain Tumor Division 

Department of Neurological Surgery 

Sylvester Comprehensive Cancer Center 

University of Miami 

 

April 13, 2023 TBC 

May 18, 2023                The Pap Crops Annual Check Presentation Luncheon 

                                          Stephen Nimer, MD 

Director, Sylvester Comprehensive Cancer Center 

Oscar de la Renta Endowed Chair in Cancer Research 

Executive Dean for Research, Miller School of Medicine 

Professor of Medicine, Biochemistry and Molecular Biology 

Professor of Chemical, Environmental and Materials Engineering 

 

 



                      
             SAVE A ROUND PALM BEACH & SURROUNDING AREAS COUPON BOOK 
 

                                            
 
As you may know, these books offer discount coupons at local restaurants, attractions, 
car rentals, etc.  While the participants change with each new publication, here are a few 
places that were included in the 2022 publication.  
 
 

               
 
 

 
There are SO many more!  You can download the app for even more savings!  
These books sell out quickly. You can place your order in several ways: 
 

    https://fundraise.givesmart.com/form/uelNQA?vid=tn12z 
 
 
 
By calling Patty Loucks 732-233-5886 or contacting your community liaison.         
                                
                    

Community   Liaison        Phone 
Avalon Estates         Myrna Guthertz   305-965-6600 
Mizner Falls         Margery Nathman  561-752-3341 
Mizer Falls         Lynne Decklebaum  301-651-5515 
Tivoli Lakes         Marilyn Bass   561-738-0813 
Tivoli Lakes         Carlynn Donosky  561-445-8146 
Tivoli Reserve         Bonnie Goldstein  561-810-6340 

   

Great News! 
 

2022/2023 Save-A-Round Palm Beach 
& Surrounding Areas Coupon Books 
have arrived! 
  

    GREAT VALUE ~ $25.00  
 

Restaurants                Services       Fun & Recreation       
Burger Fi       Jiffy Lube        Jupiter Lighthouse & Museum 

Cucina Moderna      Joseph’s Classic Market       Palm Beach Zoo  

Doris’s Market       Palermo’s Italian Bakery      Rapids Water Park 

                                                        

 

  

 We are always on the “look out” for anyone interested in helping us with 
Chapter events.  For information, please contact Ilene Rallo (561-200-0246) or 

Phyllis Zuckerman (561-200-4445) 

 

https://fundraise.givesmart.com/form/uelNQA?vid=tn12z


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                           

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                                   

           

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                      DID YOU KNOW?? 

                                                                     

AmazonSmile is a simple and automatic way for you to donate to The Pap Corps every time you shop, at 
no cost to you. 
 

Simply go to smile.amazon.com.  You can designate The Pap Corps as the charity you wish to support, 
whenever you shop on Amazon while still using your own account. A small portion of the sale will be given 
to Pap, not affecting your purchase at all. 
 

You will find the exact same low prices, vast selection, and convenient shopping experience as 
Amazon.com, with the added bonus that Amazon will donate a portion of the purchase price to our worthy 
cause. 
 
 

So, if you’re not signed up for AmazonSmile, please do so…it’s very simple.  Your shopping dollars 
generate financial support for our chapter.  
 

            
              OUR TRIBUTE CARDS 
           ARE SECOND TO NONE!! 
                          ~ 
Do you want to acknowledge a 
special birthday, anniversary, 
wedding, birth, graduation, thank you 
or send a condolence?  
 

You can support The Pap Corps by 
sending a tribute card from our 
fabulous selection of cards.  
 

       Minimum donation of $10. 
 

Please email your tribute request to:  
  Phyllis Shelowitz: 
pshell5156@aol.com 
      561-731-0054 

 
 

 

                                       
 
 
       
    WE HAVE BEAUTIFUL TRIBUTE CARDS AVAILABLE FOR ANY OCCASION               

 

mailto:pshell5156@aol.com


                                  
                            Physicians Referral Service 

                     
 
Aside from the satisfaction of knowing you are helping in the fight to find cures for 
all forms of cancer, one of the major benefits of being a Pap Corps member is the 
Physician Referral Service. If you or a member of your family have the need to 
secure an appointment with one of the top doctors at Sylvester Comprehensive 
Cancer Center, simply call your community liaison and you will be given someone 
to call who can expedite an appointment. Please be sure not to call to attempt to 
secure an appointment on your own or Pap will not be able to help schedule a 
quick appointment. We certainly hope you never need to make use of this perk. 
However, it is comforting to know this is available to us.    
 

Community   Liaison    Phone 
 
Avalon Estates              Myrna Guthertz   305-965-6600 
Mizner Falls   Margery Nathman         561-752-3341 
Mizer Falls   Lynne Decklebaum  301-651-5515 
Tivoli Lakes   Marilyn Bass   561-738-0813 
Tivoli Lakes   Carlynn Donosky   561-445-8146 
Tivoli Reserve   Bonnie Goldstein   561-810-6340 
Tuscany Bay                             Arlene Roogow                               561-703-6139 

 

 

 

 

For members of the Greater Boynton Chapter who live outside one of the 
above communities, please contact Ilene Rallo at 561-200-0246.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

          Membership Report 
Miriam Schwartz & Karen Simat       

Membership VPs 
 

Greater Boynton Chapter 

 

 

We are pleased to report that effective September 1, 2022, the Greater Boynton Chapter of The Pap Corps has a 

membership of 581 members (165 annual and 416 life).  
 

Your annual membership runs from January 1 to December 31 each year.  Within the next few weeks, annual members 

will be receiving notices from the Pap Main Office to renew their membership. 
 

If you would like to renew by credit card online, go to www.thepapcorps.org and please remember to include your 

membership ID # when completing the form.   
 

If you would like to renew by check, please send the renewal form with your check to Miriam Schwartz at 7028 Caviro 

Lane, Boynton Beach, FL 33437.   
 

Membership cards will be sent electronically by email from the Pap Main Office.  Expect to receive your electronic card 3 – 

4 weeks after completing your membership renewal online and 5 – 6 weeks after your check is processed. 
 

If any of your information has changed  - address, phone number, email address, please include those changes when you 

renew your membership. 
 

If you live in Avalon Estates, Mizner Falls, Tivoli Lakes or Tivoli Reserve, you have Pap Community Liaisons assigned to your 

communities.  Contact these individuals if you have questions or need information about your membership or any of Pap 

activities or events.  
 

The Greater Boynton Chapter Liaisons are: 
   
Myrna Guthertz     Avalon Estates 

Margery Natham and Lynne Deckelbaum  Mizner Falls 

Marilyn Bass and Carlynn Donosky   Tivoli Lakes  

Bonnie Goldstein     Tivoli Reserve 
 

If you do not live in the above communities, please contact Miriam Schwartz (mimschwartz@comcast.net) or Karen Simat 

(ksimat@comcast.net) to answer your questions or provide information.  
 

When new people move into your community, please make sure that you inform your Community Liaison.  We are 

constantly recruiting new members. 
 

Thank you for your support of and participation in our Chapter’s programs and activities.  Stay safe. 
 

Miriam Schwartz and Karen Simat 

Co-Membership Vice Presidents   

 

                                                            BENEFITS OF MEMBERSHIP  
 

• Be part of a community of cancer activists raising funds for researchers to fight all types of cancer. 

• Be part of a connected community with over 20,000 members across South Florida. 

• Direct access to Physician Referral Committee to expedite an appointment at Sylvester Comprehensive Cancer 

Center for you or a member of your family. 

• Receive support from The Pap Corps Champions Survivorship Mentors. 

• Receive access to informative news regarding new cancer drug and research development by Sylvester.  

• Receive invitations to exclusive events from The Pap Corps. 

• Receive invitations to exclusive events from our Chapter. 

• Be part of the solution, “To imagine- and help create a World Without Cancer”. 

 

http://www.thepapcorps.org/
mailto:ksimat@comcast.net


                                 

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 
 
 

  

                
 

 

 

                                              
 

Sylvester Comprehensive Cancer Center – Deerfield Beach has been renamed The Pap Corps 
Campus because of our $50 million pledge.  
 

As the first phase of the Garden of Hope nears completion, future phases are on the horizon such 
as the Lake of Hope and Fountain of Hope.  
 

This beautiful courtyard will feature a garden for patients and others to experience an environment 
of peace and tranquility.  
 

Leave a legacy for a family member or loved one by purchasing a brick in the “Garden of Hope”. 
Become part of this special place by including a personal inscription/dedication on your Garden of 
Hope brick. For more information, please visit www.thepapcorps.org 

 

      

          Garden of Hope 
            

Did you Know?? 

Pap Corps has a Memorial Virtual Wall of Recognition 
 

There are four different levels based on the total amount of donations collected. There are specific 

images that are customized with the Honoree’s name, chapter, and donation level: 
 

 

       

 

  Leadership                              Visionary                               Presidents 

$200 - $499                           $500 - $999                        $1,000 - $3,999 

       Diplomat 

$4,000 - $9,999 

For more information, please visit  https://www.thepapcorps.org/memory-wall/                            
or contact Lynne Decklebaum 301-651-5515 or Marge Nathman 561-752-3341 

 

https://thepapcorps.us7.list-manage.com/track/click?u=17f2875bdf4f4f025986749c5&id=7b7a32bfba&e=1d40d4c9c9
https://www.thepapcorps.org/memory-wall/


                                       GIVING TRAIN 

    
 In Honor of Pap’s 70th Anniversary, we are asking 70 members of our 
Chapter to contribute $70.00 for the year to “hop on the train”.  If we reach 
this goal, our Chapter will then get its own car on the virtual train and would 
be recognized by the main office in mailings, newsletters, etc.  If you are 
interested, please join the train now! 

     

             
 

 

 

Miriam Schwartz 

has boarded the 

train.  We now 

need 67 members 

to reach our 

chapter goal.  



  

 
 
Through the PayPal Giving Fund, you can support The Pap Corps’ mission 
every time you shop. The PayPal Giving 
Fund allows you to donate to your 
favorite charities with online 
purchases. Because PayPal Giving Fund 
covers all processing fees, you can feel 
secure knowing that 100% of your 
donation to PayPal Giving Fund 
reaches The Pap Corps organization. 
All you need to do is login to your 
PayPal account and send your donation 
to us by entering our email address: 
info@thepapcorps.org.  

 
 

Here is another way to support our 
fundraising efforts! Customers 
shopping at Kings Health Mart 
Pharmacy have the opportunity to 
direct Kings to donate 50 Cents to The 
Pap Corps with every prescription 
filled. This offer is also a competition – 
annually, the top 3 charities in 
customer directed donations will get 
an additional $100 from Kings 
Pharmacy. 
Kings HealthMart Pharmacy 

7410 W. Boynton Beach Blvd, A4 

Boynton Beach, FL 33437 

Tel:561-738-9494 

Fax: 561-738-7470  

 

Hosting a fundraiser and sponsoring an event are not the only ways that you can 
support The Pap Corps. You can even support cancer research while you shop. 
Find out how you support our mission with AmazonSmile, PayPal Giving Fund 
and Kings Pharmacy. 

                                                   

                       INFORMATION ABOUT                 IS LISTED ABOVE.                                

                  Support The Pap Corps While Shopping 
 

                   Great News… 

 

Our everyday shopping makes a 

difference!  

       In the first quarter of 2022 

Amazon Smile made a charitable 

donation to the Pap Corps in the 

amount of $535.79. 



             
     
   While we are easing back into our in-person fundraising events…. 
 
        There are many ways you can help with our fundraising efforts 
 

• Buy a Quarantine Cuisine Cookbook 

• Celebrate Birthdays – Participate in our Birthday Buddies Program 

• Support our Tribute Card Program 

• Volunteer your time to help plan events and programs 

 

                      If none of these appeal to you, 

• Donate to The Pap Corps 

• Buy a Brick in the Garden of Hope. Remember, every dollar we raise helps 

Sylvester Comprehensive Cancer Center in the battle to find a cure for all 

kinds of cancer!      

 

 
 
 
 
 
     
 

 

 
 

 

                                                                           

                                             

 

 

Did you know that our chapter has its own Facebook page? Please go to Greater Boynton Pap on Facebook. 

Once you "like" the page you will receive current information. Stay updated on all our programs and 

events. Our Facebook page is overseen by Lynn Samuels. Lynn regularly posts information about our 

chapter and our programs. If you have anything you believe we should be sharing on our Facebook page, 

please contact Lynn at lynnsam411@aol.com 

 

       

REMINDER – WHEN SENDING A CHECK TO THE PAP 

CORPS, PLEASE INCLUDE YOUR MEMBERSHIP 

NUMBER ON YOUR CHECK.  

IF YOU DON’T KNOW IT, PLEASE CONTACT MIRIAM 
SCHWARTZ (MIMSCHWARTZ@COMCAST.NET) OR 

KAREN SIMAT (KSIMAT@COMCAST.NET) WHO WILL 

PROVIDE IT 

mailto:lynnsam411@aol.com
mailto:MIMSCHWARTZ@COMCAST.NET
mailto:KSIMAT@COMCAST.NET


  
                                                                                                                                                                                
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

         GREATER BOYNTON CHAPTER -BOARD OF DIRECTORS 2022 - 2023  

    
     Officer Title Name  Address   City State ZIP Phone Number Email address 

    President/Co-President Ilene Rallo 6994 Antinori Lane Boynton Beach FL 33437 (561)200-0246 ijrallo@gmail.com 

    President/Co-President Phyllis Zuckerman  11060 Via Sorrento Boynton Beach FL 33437 (561)200-4445 phyllis.zuckerman@gmail.com 

    Treasurer Sharon Smith 6884 Adriano Drive Boynton Beach FL 33437 (561)740-4513 sharonrsmith25@gmail.com  

    Membership VP Miriam Schwartz 7028 Caviro Lane Boynton Beach FL 33437 (561)734-7977 mimschwartz@comcast.net 

    Membership VP Karen Simat 7028 Caviro Ln Boynton Beach FL 33437 (561) 734-7977 ksimat@comcast.net 

    Recording Secretary Judy Duval 7143 Vesuvio Place Boynton Beach FL 33437 (505)471-2470 cheeduval@gmail.com 

    Communication VP Irene Miller 6989 Antinori Lane Boynton Beach FL 33437 (561)738-5057 iemiller17@gmail.com 

    Donor VP/Card Party Janet Goldstein 7022 Caviro Lane Boynton Beach FL 33437 (561)732-3858 jxgoldst@gmail.com 

    Marketing/Publicity VP Doreen Robinson 7134 Boscanni Drive Boynton Beach FL 33437 (561)374-8536 doreen.robinson1007@aol.com 

    Levels of Giving Marge Nathman 7103 Veneto Dr Boynton Beach FL 33437 (716)901-2827 negram10@aol.com 

    Levels of Giving Lynne Deckelbaum 7209 Vesuvio Place Boynton Beach FL 33437 (301)651-5515 lynned2899@gmail.com 

    At Large Lynn Graf 10452 Tivoli lakes Blvd. Boynton Beach FL 33437 (561)738-9764 lynngraf6@gmail.com 

    Tribute Cards Phyllis Shelowitz 12050 Oakvista Drive Boynton Beach FL 33437 (561)731-0054 pshell5156@aol.com  

    Calendar  Bonnie Arbesfeld 6905 Antinori Lane Boynton Beach FL 33437 (561)777-8912 amazon@toolboxclothing.com 

    Social media admin Lynn Samuels 8011 Via Grande Boynton Beach FL 33437 (561)713-5553 lynnsam411@aol.com 

    Levels of GIving Lynne Decklebaum 7209 Vesuvio Place Boynton Beach FL 33437 (301)651-5515 lynned2899@gmail.com 

    Walkathon Myrna Guthertz 7653 Lockhart Way Boynton Beach FL 33437 (305)965-6600 mguthertz@aol.com 

    Mailing Pat Weinstein 6916 Antinori Lane Boynton Beach FL 33437 (561)-501-2888 patw1226@gmail.com 

    Birthday Buddies Willi Berkowitz 10437 Tivoli Lakes Blvd. Boynton Beach FL 33437 (561)735-9480 williberk@gmail.com 

    Card Party/Calendar Debbie Dail 7687 Via Grande Boynton Beach FL 33437 (561)413-3404 debdail59@gmail.com 

    Butterflies Gale Pascal 6881 Antinori lane Boynton Beach FL 33437 (561)374-9651 galepascal@gmail.com 

    Fashion show Carol Stein 6851 Antinori lane Boynton Beach FL 33437 (561)369-2419 cjgstein@gmail.com 

    At Large Debbie Dail 7687 Via Grande Boynton Beach FL 33437 (561)413-3404 debdail59@gmail.com 

    Save a Round Books Patty Loucks 6910 Antinori Lane Boynton Beach FL 33437 (732)233-5886 pgloucks@aol.com 

    Art Linda Kramer 11043 Via Amalfi Boynton Beach FL 33437 (561)877-2046 lindakramer24@gmail.com 

    Card Party & Art Carol Routman 10428 Tivoli Lakes Blvd. Boynton Beach FL 33437 (561)302-1909 carolroutman@gmail.com 

    Art Diane Fennimore 7867 Via Grande Boynton Beach FL 33437 (561)810-8345 diane@ralphie511.com  

    Vendors Phyllis Zuckerman 11060 Via Sorrento Boynton Beach FL 33437 (561)200-4445 phyllis.zuckerman@gmail.com 

    General Meeting Maddy Kassof 7974 Via Grande Boynton Beach FL 33437 (561)732-9322 madelinekassof@gmail.com 

    Raffle Coordinator Barbara DiBernardo 6911 Antinori Lane Boynton Beach  FL 33437 (561)200-4718 Barbradib@aol.com  

    Community Liaisons: 
       

    Avalon Estates Myrna Guthertz 7653 Lockhart Way Boynton Beach Fl 33437 (305)965-6600 mgutheretz@aol.com 

    Mizner Falls Margery Nathman 7103 Veneto Dr Boynton Beach FL 33437 (716)901-2827 Negram10@aol.com 

    Mizner Falls Lynne Deckelbaum 7209 Vesuvio Place Boynton Beach FL 33437 (301)651-5515 lynned2899@gmail.com 

    Tivoli Lakes Marilyn Bass 6986 Caviro Lane Boynton Beach FL 33437 (561)738-0813 marilynbass2@aol.com  

    Tivoli Lakes Carlynn Donosky 6879 Adriano Dr Boynton Beach FL 33437 (561)738-7789 carlynnd@comcast.net  

    Tivoli Reserve Bonnie Goldstein  11012 Via Sorrento Boynton Beach FL 33437 (561)810-6340 closings77@aol.com  

    Tuscany Bay Arlene Roogow 5070 Toscano Trail Boynton Beach FL 33437 (561)703-6139 mymagic1@bellsouth.net 
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     TUSCANY BAY TO OUR CHAPTER 
 

                              

 
 
 

We are so hapy to welcome our newest members from Tuscany Bay to our 
Chapter. We look forward to meeting everyone and working together to 
secure cures for all forms of cancer! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                

                          

     

    

 

                                          

                                                       To  

Ilene Rallo & Phyllis Zuckerman for providing outstanding 

leadership and inspiration to our Board and Chapter members to 

The Greater Boynton Chapter and for their commitment to 

supporting the mission of The Pap Corps! 

 

                                  Grateful Board of Directors!! 

 

 

 


